
 

Honeoye Falls Mayor Richard Milne Elected  
Second Vice President of the Conference of Mayors  

 
On May 6, at its 104th Annual Meeting, the membership of the New York 

State Conference of Mayors elected Richard Milne, Mayor of the Village of 
Honeoye Falls, to serve as NYCOM Second Vice President for the next year.  

"At a time when local officials are working cooperatively and innovatively to 
do more with less, Mayor Milne’s leadership will be instrumental in NYCOM’s 
efforts to achieve the mandate relief necessary to allow for maximum efficiency 
at the local level,” stated Peter A. Baynes, Executive Director of the Conference 
of Mayors. “Our membership will benefit greatly from his experience and vision.” 
Also elected to serve as NYCOM officers are: President – Mayor Richard 
Donovan, Village of Minoa; First Vice President – Mayor Ann Thane, City of 
Amsterdam; and Treasurer – Mayor Gerald Jennings, City of Albany. The 
Conference of Mayors represents 582 cities and villages in New York State, 
ranging from the smallest village to the City of New York.  
 
 Richard Milne is currently serving his third term as Mayor for the Village of 
Honeoye Falls and is honored to have been elected to this position.  He credits 
the support of his family, the professionalism and teamwork of the Village staff 
and Village Trustees and fellow Monroe County Mayors for their support and 
teamwork.  All of which play an important role in his success as Mayor in 
Honeoye Falls and with NYCOM. 
 
When Mayor Milne is elected President of NYCOM in May 2015 he will be the 
first village mayor from Monroe County to become NYCOM President, and will 
join former Rochester mayors Frank Lamb (1969-70), Peter Barry (1959-60) and 
Charles Stanton (1936-38) as mayors from Monroe County to have served as 
NYCOM President since NYCOM’s formation in 1910. 


